
Preen Scene  
5th October 2023 

This year, Church Preen pupils were in-
vited to take part in the FIRST® LEGO® 
League Challenge, facilitated by Con-
cord College. FIRST® LEGO® League 
Challenge is a global STEM (Science, 
Technology, Engineering, and Mathe-
matics) programme which encourages 
an interest in real-world themes and 
develops key skills that are crucial for 
future careers. Our pupils have been 
working together to design, build and 
program an autonomous LEGO® robot 
to solve a series of missions. This 
amazing opportunity has seen our chil-
dren develop resilience, creativity, and 
collaboration skills. Look out for how 
their LEGO® challenge develops over 
the coming months.  

 To make the school community a better place’ Helping others to feel welcome  



Severn Class  

Cound Class  

We would like to draw your attention to a new 
page on our website ‘Phonics and Early Reading.’ 
Phonics and Early Reading | The Edge Schools’ Fed-
eration (churchpreenschool.org.uk) We hope you 
will find the link to the articulation of sounds 
(phonemes) particularly helpful when reading with 
your child.  https://www.youtube.com/watch?
v=BqhXUW_v-1s It is important that just a pure 
sound is heard and not an -uh at the end. For those 
that have had children in Cound class for a little 
while now, you may still wish to take a look and 
refresh your knowledge! Any questions, please ask 
a member of the Cound staff.  

We have also been enjoying the late autumn sun-
shine in Forest school carrying out science investi-
gations and making delicious mud kitchen recipes.  
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New events (in bold) so please keep an eye on the diary  

October  

12th - High 5 Netball WBS 4pm 

13th - Balance Bike training - Reception children 

19th High 5 Netball - 4pm  

25th - KS2 X Country WBS  

27th - PD DAY  

30th - 3rd November Half Term  

 

 

 

PTA NEWS 

Thank you to the parents that took the time to attend the PTA meeting on    

Thursday 28th September. PTA play a very important part in raising funds to pay 

for the extras in school that the children will remember for a life time but they 

really need the support of every parent in our school community  as its your   

children that benefit. Look out for a PTA update and disco letter this week.  

 

 

 

Congratulations to our September Winners  

1st - No 1   Laura Hayward  

2nd - No 17  Jo Ainsworth  

                                3rd - No 4 Sarah Downes  

 

                         Are you following us on our 

social media platforms or missing out?  

Twitter: @churchpreen 

Facebook: @churchpreenprimaryschool 



KS2 X Country  

Severn Class attended the first of this years X country events held at William Brookes 

school on Wednesday in beautiful Autumn sunshine. Well done for your efforts.  
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